# St. Boniface (Scipio)



## St. Therese (Richmond)

www.stbonifacesttherese.com

August 15 - 23, 2015

Weddings: Please arrange at least 6 months prior to the desired date. Baptisms: Please arrange no less than one month prior to desired date.

Reconciliation: Any time by appointment or Saturdays 3 - 3:45 PM - St. Boniface Church Sacristy.

#### St. Therese Mass Schedule

Saturday	August 15, 2015	6:00 PM	Clara Feuerborn - Bud and Helen Feuerborn
Tuesday	August 18, 2015	8:30 AM	Pam Terry - Leo and Mary Wiederholt
Wednesday	August 19, 2015	10:30 AM	All Living & Deceased Parishioners - at Richmond Healthcare & Rehab
Thursday	August 20, 2015	8:30 AM	Leo Weber - Gerard Weber and Family
Saturday	August 22, 2015	6:00 PM	Mary Ann Taylor - Dorothy Cunningham

#### Assignments - 08/22/15

Lectors:

Galen and Peg Wichman

**Eucharistic Ministers:** 

Leo and Mary Wiederholt, Marlene Laird

**Richmond Care Center:** 

Sr. Loretta Roeckers

Hospitality: Counting Team: C

Keith McMahon

**Church Cleaning:** 

Sr. Loretta Roeckers, Alberta Kueser

#### Stewardship

Offertory Collection: 08 August 2015

Regular Collection - \$725.00

(Envelopes - \$585.00 and Plate - \$140.00)

Votives - \$26.00

Carmelite Missions Collection - \$221.00

#### St. Boniface Mass Schedule

Sunday	August 16, 2015	9:00 AM	Clarence and Clara Peine - Their Estate
Monday	August 17, 2015	8:30 AM	Joseph Katzer - Angie Plumb, Sharon Wiley, and Rita Williams
Wednesday	August 19, 2015	7:00 PM	All Living & Deceased Parishioners - at Richmond Healthcare and Rehab
Friday	August 21, 2015	8:30 AM	Chris and Clara Wolken - Ed and Jo Wolken & the Wolken Family Reunion
Sunday	August 23, 2015	9:00 AM	Lorene Strobel - Amy Mader

### Assignments – 08/23/15

#### Stewardship

Lectors:

Teresa Pedrow, Kyra Elliott

**Eucharistic Ministers:** 

Linda Kipper, Geralyn Feuerborn, Loretta Sobba

Servers:

Will Mechnig, Garrett Bures, Mattheu Egidy

**Richmond Care Center:** 

Sr. Loretta Roeckers

Counting Team: Derek Hermreck

Offertory Collection - 09 August 2015

Regular Collection - \$883.00

(Envelopes - \$729.00 and Plate - \$154.00)

Votives - \$22.00

Carmelite Missions Collection - \$395.00

## I am filled with a jealous zeal for the Lord God of Hosts



### **Pastor's Notes**

FR. JERRY AWAY - I will be away for a short break and a visit to Chicago to attend my old neighborhood reunion and the reunion of my grammar school graduation class (50 years ago!!! Ugh!) I hope to leave early on Thursday of this week - but will most certainly be gone by Friday morning, August 21st. I will be back by late evening on Tuesday, September 1st. There will be <u>no interruption of Mass times</u> during my absence, and if there are any emergencies, please call the parish number and leave a message. Fr. Dave will check the machine frequently, and will be back in touch with you as soon as he can. For routine matters, however, please simply wait until I return. Thanks for the opportunity to get away for a break, and thanks to Fr. Dave for covering for me! I'll look forward to seeing everyone when I return.

**SPECIAL COLLECTION** - Thank you so much for your kind offerings last weekend for the Carmelite Missions. As has been done in previous years, the money collected at this second collection will be added to half of the money raised at the Priory Dinner Raffle at the St. Boniface Bazaar, and sent to the Carmelite Mission Office in Darien IL. If you were not prepared for the second collection last weekend, there is a blue envelope in your set for this purpose, and it can be offered at any time in the regular collection. Thanks for your generosity!

CCD NEWS - Plans are already well underway for the coming academic year - as well as for our CCD Program. The first evening of CCD classes will be on <a href="Mediangle-Wednesday">Wednesday</a>, September 9th</a> and we will begin class nights in St. Boniface Church at 7:00 PM. There will be a <a href="Teachers">Teachers</a> 'Meeting on Wednesday, September 2nd at 7:00 PM in the Priory Conference Room. All teachers are asked to be at that meeting. If you are enrolling a child in the program for the first time - either as a 1st grade student, or as a student in a later grade or in the high school level - and <a href="mailto:if he or she was NOT Baptized at either St. Therese or St. Boniface">St. Boniface</a>, we will need a copy of his or her Baptismal Certificate. Please be prepared to bring the certificate in on the first evening, or drop it off at the Priory/Parish Office ahead of time. To contact Peg Mechnig regarding CCD: phone the parish office, or Peg at 785.448.8569 or e-mail at <a href="mailto:pmechnig@hotmail.com">pmechnig@hotmail.com</a>. To contact Kristy regarding the Carmelite <a href="mailto:smalltriggarding-no-new-mailto:smalltriggarding-no-new-mailto:smalltriggarding-no-new-mailto:smalltriggarding-no-new-mailto:smalltriggarding-no-new-mailto:smalltriggarding-no-new-mailto:smalltriggarding-no-new-mailto:smalltriggarding-no-new-mailto:smalltriggarding-new-mailto:sma

VISION 2015 CONVOCATION - In the coming week's issue of <a href="https://richarch.org.nlm">The Leaven</a>, you will see an outline of the results of the visioning process that Archbishop Naumann initiated last year, and which some of you participated in. The next stage is introducing the vision plan in further detail. There will be a convocation on Friday, September 11th, from 9 AM - 3 PM at the Savior Pastoral Center to do this. It is open to parishioners - so if you are interested and able to attend, there is a flyer and registration information posted on the Bulletin Boards at each church. There is no cost, and the day includes Mass and lunch. If there are enough people who would like to go, perhaps we could car-pool!

Training to the book, and the day mondates made and tarion. If there are chedgin people who would like to go, perhaps we bound our people.

CARMELITE REVIEW - The latest issue of the Carmelite Review just arrived, and is available on the Bulletin tables of each church. Help yourself!

ARCHDIOCESAN OFFERINGS - the final dates for our region's <u>Marriage Encounter</u> weekends for 2015 are October 2nd - 4th, and November 20th - 22nd. See the flyer on the bulletin boards for information and registration directions; <u>Living in Love Retreat</u> at Sacred Heart Parish - Emporia - Please note that there has been a date change for this retreat! The rescheduled dates are October 10th and 11th. The posters on the Bulletin Boards at both churches reflect this change! - see flyer on the Bulletin Boards; <u>Healing Heart Retreat</u> - next weekend, August 21st - 23rd at Savior Pastoral Center - is for women who have suffered from any type of sexual trauma. Sexual abuse can affect every aspect of life - even one's relationship with God. This retreat offers a safe, loving, and supportive environment where participants can begin to heal spiritually. The cost is \$125.00, and scholarships are available. For more information, see the flyer on the Bulletin Boards or call the Marriage and Family Life Office at 913.647.0329 - Confidentiality is assured!; **Coping with Life Alone** - is a Beginning Experience grief support program that meets for seven weeks. The program helps those who have lost a love relationship due to death, divorce, or separation move through the experience of grief and loss into a future with renewed hope. The next program will meet on Tuesday evenings from <u>August 18th - September 29th</u>. For additional information or to register, call Angie at 785.220.7773.

**FINANCIAL PEACE UNIVERSITY** - our parishes are blessed to have a couple who have been trained as leaders for this dynamic program of financial responsibility based on good, Christian principles. The course meets weekly for nine sessions - and will run from Thursday, September 17th through Thursday, November 12th. The cost of the program is \$100 per family. Registration materials will be out soon - but if interested, leave a message at the Parish Office, or contact Jeanine at 785.448.7737. Consider coming yourself, and pass the word on to family and friends!

**HOME VISITS** - I make home visits and bring Holy Communion to our homebound members on Wednesdays, following the Mass at Richmond Healthcare and my Communion calls at Long Term Care in Garnett. If you know of anyone who would like for me to stop and visit them on a regular basis or even an occasional visit, please let me know or have them call me. Let's all keep our elderly, sick and homebound parishioners in our prayers!

GROW IN CHRIST

To all of our young people who will be returning to school, to all who are just beginning their educational experience, and to all our young adult students who are returning to or beginning their higher education - to all of the teachers who are part of our faith community, our CCD educators, and support staff members who work in our schools - we offer our prayerful support for a terrific and graced year!!! Have a blessed week! - Fr. Jerry

PLEASE CONTINUE TO CHECK THE WEBSITE & BULLETIN BOARDS FOR MORE ANNOUNCEMENTS St. Isidore, patron of farmers, intercede for us as we pray for safety and favorable weather!